OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

0CT 0 6 2025

To the Members of the California State Assembly:
| am refurning Assembly Bill 1210 without my signafure.

This bill requires the California Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation to
notify a county probation department 90 days prior to the discharge of a person
on post-release community supervision, instead of 30 days prior.

While well-intentioned, the practical implications of this bill would result in
significant, ongoing costs to the state with limited benefit to public safety. There
are numerous factors that trigger recalculations of an incarcerated person's
release date, such as changes in workgroup assignments, program credit
earnings, credit losses or restorations, and modifications to sentencing terms or
case credits. Any one of these factors could lead to changes to the
incarcerated person's release date, thereby triggering multiple recurring
notifications to a county prior to the individual's relecse. Additionally, the
requirements of this bill would result in significant impacts on the General Fund

not included in the 2025 Budget Act.

In partnership with the Legislature this year, my Administration has enacted a
balanced budget that recognizes the challenging fiscal landscape our state
faces while maintaining our commitment to working families and our most
vulnerable communities. With significant fiscal pressures and the federal
government’s hostile economic policies, it is vital that we remain disciplined
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when considering bills with significant fiscal implications that are not included in
the budget, such as this measure.

For these reos;fns, | cannot sign this bill.

/

Sincerely,




